
This past Friday our Bishop shared a statement in response to recent violent events in our nation.  I was equal parts moved and challenged by his 
words and thought that you might be as well. 

 

Blessings, 

Chris 

 

Missouri Conference of The United Methodist Church Statement Regarding Culture of Violence 
  
In the aftermath of the horrific mass shootings in El Paso, Texas, and Dayton, Ohio, I call upon United Methodists in Missouri to help 
end a culture of violence fueled by white supremacy, racism, xenophobia and fear of the “other.” 
  
These recent events remind us of other similar horrors in our country. Underneath much of the mass violence we are hearing about is 
a culture of white supremacy and a fear of immigrants (xenophobia). These are expressions of our sinful nature and deny the image of 
God that is in every person (Gen. 1). 
  
But I also want to call us to attend to home-grown cycles of violence. Missouri has seen its share of violence in recent days. Last 
weekend, 25-year-old bystander Erin Langhofer was shot and killed after a fight broke out at First Fridays in Kansas City. She is the 
daughter of Church of Resurrection Recovery Ministries Pastor, Rev. Tom Langhofer. There have been 127 homicides in the Kansas 
City metro area in 2019. Six of the victims were children, 16 years of age or younger. St. Louis’s murder count is at least 115 for the 
year with 15 of those victims under the age of 19. 
  
On this fifth anniversary of the Michael Brown, Jr. shooting, as complicated and heartbreaking as that was, we can no longer deny that 
much of the violence in our community results from racism. For Missouri United Methodists, addressing our own racism is important 
work and work that we will likely never complete. It is not enough to be non-racist. For those of us who are white people who follow Je-
sus Christ, we are called to be anti-racist. As Methodists, we are people of action and of spirit born out of Jesus’ teaching to love our 
neighbors. The Church must take a stand and demonstrate to the world how to love our neighbors in a culture of exponential change 
and growing alienation and isolation. 
  
I invite you to look around and ask yourself, “do I see people in my community who are isolated, who appear lonely, who are on the 
fringes of our society?” Explore some of the resources available to you through the Missouri Conference. I invite you to read White 
Fragility: Why It’s So Hard for White People to Talk About Racism by Robin DiAngelo. I find it uncomfortable and valuable. Get out into 
your communities, pray for your civic leaders and start building relationships with those who think and act differently than you. Extend 
invitations to be in relationship with those on the margins. Be in conversation in your local church about the lingering sin of racism in 
this country. Learn what you can do locally to bring about the change we all want for our world – regardless of your political affiliation. 
Always remember that God desperately loves you. And, God desperately loves the world. Disciples of Jesus Christ are called to be a 
bridge between the two. 
  
Yours in Christ, 
Bishop Robert D. Farr 



   August/September  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

11  Services  8 & 10:00  

Women’s Group  5:30-7  

 Walk at Mason School 

            7:00 pm     

12 13  

   Association  

   Meeting  7:30 

14 

     Yoga 6:15 

15 16 17 

18    Services    

    8 & 10:00 am 

19 20 21 Be an Angel 

        10 am 

     Yoga 6:15 

22  

Hillcrest  Gala 

     6:00 pm 

23 24 

25     Services    

    8 & 10:00 am 

 Nomination Team 

       6:30 pm  

26 27 28 

     Yoga 6:15 

29 30 31 

1     Services    

    8 & 10:00 am 

  Donate Festival  

    Of  Sharing 

2 3 4 S/PPRC  

 Meeting  7:30 

Women’s Small 

  Group 7:15 

5  

   Men’s Small 

   Group 7pm  

6 7 Recycling  

Extravaganza 

     9:00 am 





    Women’s Small Group to Begin a  

   NEW Study Wednesday, September 4 

      @ 7:15 P.M. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Busyness drains our souls and harms our bodies. When you 

don't have a moment to be still, how can the still, small voice 

of God's wisdom and love speak into your life? 

Shauna Niequist was in a season of extreme busyness that fi-

nally broke her enough to become desperate for change. 

In Present Over Perfect, Shauna shares what she's learned in 

her journey toward slower living, which has become more 

abundant, fruitful living. Come alongside to rest, play, and 

recreate. What you'll find there satisfies more than you can 

imagine. 

Contact Sara Snyder at sstephenson.snyder@gmail.com OR 

text to 417-343-1124 to sign up! 

You can also order online here: Present Over Perfect, book 

mailto:sstephenson.snyder@gmail.com
https://www.christianbook.com/present-over-perfect-shauna-niequist/9780310342991/pd/342999?event=CFCER1#CBD-PD-Description
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